From: John Broad 
Sent: 2014 March 22 15:50
To: 'rebecca.horley@cherwell-dc.gov.uk'
Subject: Scoping study 14/00001/SCOP - Gavray meadows Bicester
Importance: High
Dear Rebecca Horley,
the scoping study put forward by David Lock Associates on behalf of the developer Gallaghers, whilst not a full planning application, is in direct contradiction to the latest Local Plan. I submit that whilst it may be interesting to see a possible use for the site, until the Local Plan has been approved by the government inspector, this scoping document should be rejected as inadmissible until then. 
Once the Local Plan has been adopted / accepted, it would perhaps be sensible to look at the suggestions in this scoping plan for a future use of the area concerned.
The site is divided naturally by Langford Brook and so we can look at the east and west areas separately. The western end, bounded by the new rail chord currently being constructed, Gavray Drive and the Langford Brook, is currently used for farming although it does readily flood. If I had to make a decision in the future about this area I would agree that the housing and school suggested by the scoping document may be a good use.
Looking at the eastern end, bounded by Langford Brook, the railway embankment, Gavray Drive and the ring road, has the majority of the area already identified in the Local Plan as a Conservation Target Area with a designated County Wildlife Site. As such this area falls under the policies of ESD 10 and ESD 11 of the Local Plan.
There is another small division within this area being that of the public footpath running east to west. Although the area to the south of this footpath does not seem to be categorised as the County Wildlife Site, it does not make any sense to allow development as the close proximity of the northern wildlife area will compromise any attempts at retaining the extensive wild features.
The Scoping Study suggests more development to the north of the footpath and this most definitely must be objected to as it cannot sensibly have a boundary on the edge of the wildlife area without the potential for damage. It is interesting to note the environmental surveys carried out by David Lock Associates confirms the extensive wildlife in the area and yet they still suggest potentially compromising the site by considering development.
To summarise, I object to the Scoping document being presented prior to the conclusion of the Local Plan inspection. If after the successful conclusion of the inspection of the Local plan Gallaghers proposed the development shown in this scoping document I would not argue against development to the west of Langford Brook but do and will object to any development to the east of the brook.
 

Yours sincerely,
John L Broad
85 Mallards Way
Bicester
Oxon OX26 6WT
